
'For the good of all' 1 Corinthians 12

Learning together with courage
and kindness

Dear St James Families,

After a slightly soggy, but  busy week there is lots to celebrate! We started the week with a visit
from the Royal British Legion. Many thanks to Chris and Kirstine for their 
visit, which gave the children a first hand account of being in the armed 
forces and emphasised the importance of Remembrance. I look forward to 
seeing some of you on Sunday (10:15 at the Legion) for the parade and 
service, where we will be presenting our school reef. 
Thanks to those of you who were also able to 
donated something to the Poppy Appeal in school.

WHAT'S IN THIS ISSUE?

Friends of St James update

Learning celebrations

Dates for your diary

St James
News

 Nov 11th 2023

Headteacher: Mrs Ottaway
Contact: office@stjamesce.vale-academy.org
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Attendance this week: 95.58%
School & Trust target: 96%

Reminder:
Please make sure your child/children have a waterproof coat
and wellies in school. (If you would like support with this
please let us know) We love being outside and to allow us all to
be on the field wellies are essential!

We also had a visit from our school Governors on Monday, who were so positive about how
engaged the children all were with their learning. Well done everyone and thank you to all the
Governors for their continued support to ensure St James CE School is enabling all to flourish to be
the best they can be ‘for the good of all’!
On Tuesday I was invited to the Church Parish Council meeting to share the school’s vision of being
a central part of the local community. They are such an incredible support to the school and I’m so
excited about growing and developing our links.
On Wednesday we had two excellent opportunities for parents to engage with our brilliant English
team and find out about phonics, reading and writing in school and how to support at home.
Thank you to the parents who were able to attend and your overwhelmingly positive feedback. I
know lots of you were sad to have missed this opportunity and the team will be sharing a recorded
online presentation soon, so that you are able to find out more about the excellent English offer at
St James. Thank you so much to the incredible hard work of the staff team involved in this!

There's no such thing as bad
weather only the wrong

clothes



On Wednesday staff also had some excellent shared training with another VAT school, which
continues us on our journey developing our pedagogical (methods and practices of teaching)
approach, so that all children are learning to enable them to flourish to be the best they can be
‘for the good of all’. For further information click this link to the page on our website.

Friends of St James

On Sunday we had our indoor community day and I’m so grateful to those who were able to
attend. We are yet to start the painting but we made lots of good plans. A special thank you to
Ankie Lam (professional curtain & blind maker), Ryan Charlett (scaffolder) and Sim Spencer
(local handyman) who all donated their time and expertise this weekend to help us prepare the
windows for their new blinds. The material for the blinds are kindly supplied at cost price by
Drapes (Oxon), and are being made as we speak for free by Ankie. 
 We will be continuing to open the hall for painting and decorating days in the coming months, so
watch this space if you would like to get involved for future dates.

We warmly invite the school community to join us in a meeting to propose the new parent team
who will continue the efforts of the departing team in fundraising activities for St James.
Meeting: 7pm Tuesday 14th November, School hall, or join on Zoom ( invite link to follow next
week)
We now have a team of people who have volunteered to fill the required, legal positions . This is
excellent news for the children and means we can continue our efforts with charity status to
support the school community. It goes without saying there are huge thanks to all those who
have devoted their time and effort in many ways to support the school to date. Fresh faces
welcome and we would love to hear from you if you would like to get involved.

https://www.stjamesprimaryhanney.co.uk/page/?title=Teaching+(pedagogical)+approach&pid=93


Learning Celebrations:

This week we celebrated some individual achievements, particularly Ben and Ivy, who had written
an entry for the National 500 words story competition and Johanna who had been busy writing, in
their own time. Anna had also done lots of great maths practise at home and it was a family a fair
for Olivia and Lottie and their gymnastic competition success! Hollie & Elysia also shared the
brilliant reef they had created of all of the children’s poppies!

Please remember to keep your contact information up to date and let us know
immediately if anything changes.

Netball now available to
Year 3 - sign up on

parentmail!



Key Dates for the Diary
Nov/Dec 2023

Meeting: 7pm Tuesday 14th November, School hall, or join on Zoom ( invite link to follow
next week)

Please remember to keep your contact information up to date and let us know
immediately if anything changes.




